New Town & Broughton Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held

at Drummond Community High School, 

Monday 7th February 2011

Community Council Members Present: Ian Mowat (Chair), Judy Conn, Audrey Cavaye, Bill Dunlop (Treasurer), Jonathan Finn, Patrick Hutton, John Knight, Iain McGill, Jo Simpson, Diane Willis, P.C. Neil Gilmore (Lothian and Borders Police), Cllr Stuart McIvor 
Members of public present: Linda Gilmore, Caroline Hall (Forth Street resident), Helen Kennedy, Jeanette Webb, Catriona Tweedie, Lindsay Law, Rebecca Bridgeland (Claremont Residents Association), Marie Renwick, Lewis Press, Richard Cottrel (Forth Street), Alan Mackintosh, John Ross Maclean, Mandy Watt

Apologies: Anne Casson,  Gaby Holden, Cllr David  Beckett,  Cllr Joanna Mowat,  Cllr Charles Dundas and Alan Welsh

2. Minutes of meeting December 20th 2010: no-one moved for them to be adopted so held over to March meeting.
3. Police report Neil Gilmore 

Two break-ins reported - this was down from last month. 

Chair noted safer Neighbourhood team roles

There is still some drunken behaviour on  Picardy Place

An assault at Mansfield Place & Fettes Row- this will go to the violent crime unit. 

4. Environment: Judy Conn

Presentation from parents at Broughton Primary school regarding garden project

There is a small site adjoining the playground. Until 6 -7 yrs ago there was a workshop on the site used to repair cars. This is no longer in operation. There has been some deterioration in the adjoining wall and this has began to bulge toward a playground path –intervention has been needed to ensure the children are safe. Also building is a haven for vermin.

School has contact ECC about the conditions and the council have blocked off the path. School have requested that land be assigned to the playground to create a garden. Dec 2010 land was put up for sale, along with the car park at 113 Bellevue Road and 154 MacDonald Rd. The school was not notified. The Parent/Teacher  Council is now trying to secure the land for a green space/ garden. The benefits of having this space were detailed. A number of options were also proposed: The school would like the Council to assign the land to the school, or to split the plot so the school can buy the smaller plot. If the entire plot was purchased, they would like to approach any prospective buyer and see if they will negotiate use. 

Action: Judy to have a look / visit the area

Discussion and advice given to Broughton Primary representatives to contact their ward Councillors about the move by the council to put the plot up for sale.
RBS land in Eyre place –agreed to  wait for further developments. 
Patrick Hutton raised the Council  Plans to sell off land in Inverleith park for development . Discussion on this held over to next meeting in order to clarify Stockbridge Community Council’s position on this- action Patrick Hutton to clarify this.
There is an exhibition at Ocean terminal on the Bio-mass plant proposal – objections for the bio-mass plant need to be in by 11 March. As the proposed plant is outwith the CC’s area, it may make it  difficult for NTBCC  to make material objections – concern was expressed regarding the view given the proposed height of the chimney.  J. Knight to check re; tall building strategy. 

Action: . J Knight to contact and liaise with other community councils within the area and examine matter and report to Planning sub-committee 

5. Planning John Knight 

The planning sub-committee has not met this month.

Since my last report 20 WHS cases and 1 non-WHS have been examined. While no comments have been necessary, I will mention the two most recent ones at the meeting,

10A Forth Street and 66 Northumberland Street in case we wish to make a response.

 On previous casework, applications for the Assembly Rooms and the 2 hotels in the former Woolworths and Forsyth buildings on Princes Street have been granted; a further sign and lettering for the Travelodge in Waterloo Place have been refused.

Our response to the Government's proposed Householder Permitted Development Rights legislation has taken much of the intervening time. I liaised with the Cockburn Association and Leith Central CC and got good support from both. The response including the questionnaire amounted to 4 pages. An acknowledgement was received.

I attended the public exhibition held by Watkin Jones on 26 January to display their amended scheme for Logie Green Road. The change from commercial to student residential in the rear L-shaped block only affects the ground floor which selling agents have said will not attract users. Two commercial units survive in the short arm of the L but due to their size I think are unlikely to be let as stand-alone offices. 
The student management unit has now moved to a less central location. I asked the reps if there had been any complaints from residents – only the 7am start and flashing yellow lights on the JCBs have been raised.

I am grateful to Anne Casson for attending the Planning Dept's Customer Focus Group on 20 January. Discussion was held on the Planning Portal; pre-application notifications (PANs) and material changes to schemes; attendance and involvement of CC reps at Planning Committee hearings, among a range of topics.

The consultation juggernaut rolls on. Two are now in for response: 1) Review of Decision- Making Procedures which is mainly concerned with attendance at meetings of the Development Management Sub-committee or participation in a hearing. As I have done neither (yet) it will be difficult to respond meaningfully but no doubt I'll think of something to say by 25 February. The other is more cogent and that is Measuring the Success of Community Engagement in the Pre-Application Consultation Process. Each affected CC has been allocated a major project to comment, and we have been given Primark. It is however a questionnaire so should be reasonably straightforward. Action JK to liaise with J Finn. 

In a somewhat similar pre-application context, Vodaphone/O2 have submitted a set of drawings etc for the erection of antennae on Centrum House 114 Dundas Street. I have responded that these will be too close to residential properties in Fettes Row and in particular the new flats at 120 Dundas Street, and could also establish a precedent for larger aerials to be erected on the building in future, to the detriment of the approach to the World Heritage Site. I have however invited the installer Tyco Electronics to make a presentation to us if they so wish. We can comment again when the formal planning application is lodged.

Finally I have submitted what has now become an annual return on Acknowledgement and Decision letters on casework to David Leslie noting a much improved performance even allowing for the overall reduction in applications generally.
125 Baxters Place - secure and boarded up  building. JK to suggest a standing repairs notice to City Council. 
6. Chairs report: Ian Mowat
Social media surgery – Agreed that J R McLean to put up notice on  notice board

The SCVO Gathering event on 23/24th Feb was intimated. 
Likewise the EACC Edinburgh Big Debate on poverty on March 5th 

Wedding application on Calton Hill – this was passed on to Calton Residents Association. NTBCC had also commented to the City Council raising questions about whether private events should be held on the Hill and the charging of a commercial rate for events. 

7. Transport: Patrick Hutton

Tram TRO – workshop transport, Environment and infrastructure on the CEC: applicable to Murray Feuars and West End traders – ways of coping with the closure of Shandwick Place. Outcome: there are now three more workshops arising from this: Keep Shandwick Place Open group suggested an amelioration of closure and a review of the business case.  There may be potential for not closing 24 hrs but opening at night time and weekends. Action: Chair will inform P Hutton when the dates are confirmed. 

P Hutton mentioned the mediation process and suggested writing on behalf of the CC regarding problems with York place. Action: P Hutton to liaise with chair on this. 

P Hutton commented favourably regarding the new puffin crossing outside Broughton St Mary’s and the widening of the pavement. 
The introduction of traffic islands on Dundas Street noted. 

8. Licensing: Iain McGill

Cumberland bar request for an extension of beer garden license from 9pm till 10pm for  May to end of festival. After discussion it was agreed not to oppose this.
9. Neighbourhood Partnership: Audrey Cavaye

Police noted general problems: alfresco drinking, urinating in a public place 

‘A’ board – pilot scheme – comments general feeling for removal

Waste disposal groups piloting food waste

10. Treasurer: Bill Dunlop

Healthy bank account - £600 in the bank – support from Neil re website. 

11. Activities of Local Street or Amenity Associations

Chair welcomed the residents from Claremont Court and Forth Street. 

Claremont Court have set up residents association convened by Rebecca Bridgeland – they were encourage to  keep in touch with Secretary of Community Council
12. AOB

None.

Details of Next Meeting- Monday 7 March 2011
